

The Parish of St. Peter Quincy, IL

Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time, August 19, 2018

August 20-26, 2018

20. Monday 8:00 a.m. Mary McNeil

~Mass Intentions~

21. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. Albert Angerer

21. Tuesday 5:30 p.m. Brett Miller

22. Wednesday 8:30am Luke Mayfield

23. Thursday 8:00 a.m. John Hoffman

24. Friday 8:00 a.m. Daniel Bohan

25. Saturday 8:00 a.m. Mark Goehl

25. Saturday 4:00 p.m. Farris Viar

26. Sunday 8:00 a.m. Our Parish Family

26. Sunday 9:30 a.m. Gloria Gebhardt

26. Sunday 11:00 a.m.
Dr. Joseph & Frances
Musolino

- Mass Schedule Monday-Saturday 8:00 a.m. Wednesday 8:30 a.m. Saturday 5:00 p.m. Sunday 8:00 a.m., 9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m.

Sacrament of Reconciliation

Saturday 7:30-7:50 am or 3:30-4:30 pm, or by appointment.

Dear Parishioners.

We are in the middle of the month of August. What this means is that another school year is beginning for our young people. As we begin another school year, I ask you to pray for our teachers, administrators, and staff, who truly are dedicated and committed to Catholic education. I also ask your prayers for our students and parents, as they entrust us to supplement for them in their primary role of teachers of their young people in matters of faith and morals. As we begin another school year, I want to thank our parish family for their generosity and support in this very important mission of our local Church. A big thank you to this parish family who sees the values of Catholic education and will provide what is necessary so that we not only maintain but continue to grow in this valuable mission of our Church. May God bless each of you.

In light of opening another school year, I want to remind our students and parents that we will be having a Back to School Mass on Tuesday, August 21st, at 5:30 p.m. After this Mass, the students and parents will be invited to go the school and meet their teachers and check out their classrooms. So let's begin our school year on a spiritual note by attending and celebrating this special Mass for students, parents, teachers, and staff. The official opening of our school for classes will be on Wednesday, August 22nd. Welcome to our new students and families, and a special welcome to our old students and families.

Very important to our parish are also all the young people who attend the public schools here in Quincy. We want to make sure that we pray for these students and their parents as they open a new school year in some new buildings. I ask you also to pray for the teachers, administrators, and staff who also do such a great job in educating our young people in their role as teachers in the public arena. May God also bless their efforts and talents.

I also want to inform you that I am seemingly on the mend after my procedure at Barnes-Jewish Hospital in St. Louis. I am hoping that this Ablation will end my continual struggle with AFIB. I was very impressed with the skill of my surgeon and the care of all the people involved. And it just goes to show you how small our world is. One of my nurses who took care of me after the procedure graduated from Quincy University and Blessing-Riemann School of Nursing. Another person who walked me before I went home was dating the son of a parish family here at St. Peter. What a small world! Now I am trying my best to get my energy level back and start another school year with vim and vigor in my step. Some might say that I never had that before—but there's always a chance for small miracles. I want to thank you for your prayers, love, and support. Needless to say, I was very glad to get back home to Quincy and I did my very best to hurry the situation.

Our PSR program for the young people who attend the public schools will begin with a family Mass and orientation on Wednesday, August 29th, at 6:30 p.m. We expect our parents and students to be present for this celebration.

F O U N D

Next Meeting

Slip and Slide Kickball Sunday, August 26, 2018 6:30 p.m.—8 p.m.

Meet in the Martha Jane Room

All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome!



Saints Alive! Let Me See Your Halo Date TBA at 6:00—7:30pm in the Gym

A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parishioners and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn more about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy these fun evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:00-7:30 p.m. Wear your Saints Alive Shirt or pick one up that night!

Area Events

Tuesday, August 28: St. Rose of Lima Card Party, doors open at 11:00 a.m., lunch \$6 served at Noon; call 316-6737 or 222-

Saturday, Sept. 8: Blessed Sacrament Annual Picnic, 5:00-11:00 p.m. Games for all, basket raffles, silent auction and of course great food, including JJ's BBO pork sandwiches. The band Vertigo will be playing from 8:00-11:00 p.m.

Sunday, Sept. 16: St. Anthony Chicken Dinner, 10:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m., Fried chicken, mashed potatoes/gravy, vegetable, ap plesauce, roll, homemade pies - cake, teak/coffee. \$8 - 1/4 chicken dinner, \$6 chicken strips & fries basket (includes drink & dessert). Carry outs available.

Baptism

Madison Ravne Deters. daughter of Jason Deters & Kimberly Hiatt, was made a child of God through the reception of the sacrament of Baptism on Sunday, August 12, 2018.

Mass on August 25th

Because of our Parish Picnic, our Mass time on August 25th will be at 4:00 p.m. instead of 5:00 p.m.

Coffee & Donuts Coordinator(s) Needed

We are looking for a coffee & donuts coordinator(s). Coffee & donuts is the first Sunday of each month September through May. Please call the parish office at 222-3155 if interested.

Catholic Athletes for Christ Fall Sports Kickoff Mass

Catholic Athletes for Christ will be having its annual Fall Sports Kickoff Mass August 19th at the 11:00am Mass at St. Francis Church.

PSR Registration

PSR packets have been sent out to last year's students this past week. If you would like to sign up for PSR or did not receive your packet, please call the Parish Office at 222-3155...

Pictorial Directory Pictures

If you had your picture taken for the pictorial directory but did not order pictures, your picture should be available in the Narthex. They are in alphabetical order and there are difference size envelopes so please look closely.

St. Peter Parish Picnic Silent Auction & Raffle Baskets

We are in need of new silent auction items and baskets of items for the 8th Annual Parish Picnic. As of August 5th we only have 2 auction items and 3 baskets of items. Please consider a donation that will help with these two events. Please drop donated items off at the parish office Monday-Friday 8:30am 4:00pm. If you have any questions, please contact Randy Martin at 653-3538 or Amanda Martin at 779-8256.

~Sharon Zehnle

~Isabelle Mever

~Barbara Rowland

~Steve Hull

~Ray Peters

~Joan Russell

~Penny Norton

~Jack O'Hara

~Lilli Foster

Please keep the following in your prayers:

- ~Kristopher Schreacke ~Elias Erd
- ~John Mever
- ~Dan Barry
- ~Arlene Lansing
- ~Mike Creek

- ~Betty C. Wiewel
- ~Kathy Schuckman
- ~Norma Johnson
- ~Lynn Shankland
- ~Linda Berry ~Mary Lou Morrow

~Betty Klingele

To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.

CD of the Week

Check out the assorted selection of CDs for any time of the year. They are locating in the Narthex in the CD rack.

www.lighthousecatholicmedia.org promo code 104597

Adoration Chapel Hours

These are the available hours in the Adoration Chapel: Monday Midnight-1:00am (3,4,5), 3:00-4:00am), 11:00pm-Midnight (1,3,5), Tuesday 1:00-2:00am (alt. weeks), 2:00-3:00am (1,2,4,5), Saturday 2:00-3:00am, 5:00-6:00pm (1,4), Sunday 1:00-2:00am (6/3-10/28), 2:00-3:00am and 10:00-11:00am. Please call Mary at 653-3127 or Gina at 257-9966. Chapel # is 214-0132.

Come Join Jubilation Choir

Jubilation Choir is calling all kids! Students in grades 4-8 are invited to sing with our student liturgical choir, Jubilation. Rehearsals are every Monday after school until 3:45 pm, and the choir sings at each school Mass and once a month at a weekend parish liturgy, including the 6pm Christmas Eve Family Mass. We welcome back returning members and are always looking for new singers. Registration forms will be sent to each family from the school via email the first week of school You can bring them to the first rehearsal on August 27. For more information, contact Monica Scholz, m.scholz@cospq.org.

All returning members of Jubilation are invited to sing at our back-to-school Mass on Tuesday, August 21, 5:30 pm. Meet Mrs. Scholz in the Choir room at 5pm to warm up. Hope you can all make it!

St. Peter Singers Looking For New Members!

Are you interested in participating in a music ministry, but can't commit to a weekly practice? The St. Peter Singers might be what you're looking for! This ensemble provides music for the 11 am mass each Sunday and occasional holy days and special masses. The group practices occasionally and is open to anyone in high school and beyond. The group is looking for musicians as well as singers. Please contact Matt Bergman at 217-430-1015 or mattbergman77@gmail for more information.

Protecting God's Children Classes

The following Protecting God's Children sessions have been scheduled at Blessed Sacrament Parish, Quincy:

Monday, August 27th, 6:00-9:00 pm Monday, September 24th, 6:00-9:00 pm Monday, October 22nd, 6:00-9:00 pm

All sessions will be held in the Leo Amen Room (cafeteria) of Blessed Sacrament School, 1117 South 7th. Access to the school is via the alley (South) side entrance. Please call 222 -2759 (parish office) to register for any of these sessions.

Ladies of Charity-Gifts from the Garden

Is your bountiful garden producing more than you care to eat or process this summer? If you have extra produce on hand, the Ladies of Charity will be glad to accept your donations to distribute to those in need. Please drop off your excess garden goodies to the Ladies of Charity Center at 4th and State, Quincy, on Mondays or Fridays, from 9 a.m. to 11:45 a.m. Thank you so much!

Diocese Victim Assistance Coordinator

Pat Kornfeld, the Diocesan Victim Assistance Coordinator. can be reached at (217) 321-1155 or pkornfeld@dio.org.

The School of St. Peter



Week of August 19, 2018

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh

"St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings."

ST. PETER ALUMNI PROVIDE SERVICE





Several St. Peter School Alumni provided service by doing odds and ends around the school before the start of the school year!

TEACHER MEETINGS AREN'T TOO BAD **BEFORE SCHOOL BEGINS!**





Teacher's prepare for the year by attending the all day faculty meeting this past Monday.



On Tuesday, the five Catholic schools in Ouincy came together in the St. Peter gym for a city-wide retreat. Fr. Leo graciously organized this event by inviting Dr. Michael Boyle from Loyola University Chicago to speak to us about what it means to be a Catholic School.

Dr. Boyle also shared with us the National Standards and Benchmarks for Effective Catholic Schools.

MENU

Monday: No School Tuesday: No School

Wednesday: No Lunch, early

dismissal

Thursday: Hot dog on bun, baked beans, carrot sticks with dip, fresh fruit cup.

Friday: Turkey and cheese wrap, veggie boat, Sun chips, banana slices.

This Week

Mon. Aug. 20: Preschool Parent Orientation Night from 5:30-6:30 p.m.

School Advisory Board Meeting 6:30 p.m.

Tues. Aug. 21: Kick Off the School Year Mass at 5:30 p.m. Following Mass school supply drop off.

Wed. Aug. 22: First Day of School for 1/2 K class and all of 1-8. Dismissal at 11:30-no bus service.

Thurs. Aug. 23: Early dismissal at 2:25 with bus service available: (11:30 dismissal for 1/2 K class).

Fri. Aug. 24: Early dismissal at 2:25 with bus service (All K attend but dismiss at 11:30)

School of St. Peter 2500 Maine Street **Quincy, IL 62301** Phone: 217-223-1120

Website: www.stpeterschool.com Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org



Mark Your Calendar

Mon. Aug. 20:

Tues. Aug. 21: Novena 8:30 a.m., Church Haiti Meeting 6:00 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer Room

Wed. Aug. 22: Ladies Cursillo 7:00 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer Room

Thur. Aug. 23:

Fri. Aug. 24: Social Concerns Meeting 8:30 a.m., Martha Jane

Sat. Aug. 25: Rosary 7:30 a.m., Church

Mass at 4:00 p.m.

Parish Picnic 5:00 p.m. to Midnight, Behind Church

Sun. Aug. 26: Daycare 9:30 a.m., Maria Goretti Room

—Mass Servers—

Weekday Masses, August 20-25:

8:00 a.m. Claire McCutchen, Mia Robnett

Saturday Mass, August 25:

4:00 p.m. Lily Koetters, Grant Lepper

Sunday Masses, August 26:

8:00 a.m. Eva & Clara Davis

9:30 a.m. Nathan Konrad, Ben McDonald 11:00 a.m. Ryan Bergman, Jude Larson

—Daily Mass Ministry Schedule—

August 20-25:

Lector: Ed Lavery

EMHC:

Martha Rapp, Kathy Harman

Fr. Leo's column continued

As our schools are beginning their new year of learning, we are also preparing for another year of learning for all those who might be interested in the Catholic Faith. This year of learning is called the RCIA, or the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults. It will begin sometime in September and will conclude a couple of weeks after Easter. If you know of anyone interested in the Catholic faith, please invite them to attend these classes and offer, if necessary, to come with them. More details with be forthcoming.

Finally, our 8th Annual Parish Picnic will be held next Saturday from 5:00 p.m. to Midnight on our parish grounds. We are still looking for volunteers who can help us set up, tear down, and work throughout the picnic hours. This is a beautiful way of seeing stewardship in action. I ask our parishioners to support this endeavor by your presence, your participation, and your prayer. This is truly a "fun raiser" for us, not a fund raiser. Throughout the year, we pray together, now this night we play together and socialize with each other. Without you, we cannot be that Church we profess to be. We need your presence—so come and join us.

ON THE LIGHTER SIDE: A certain church found itself burdened with a very tedious and self-centered pastor for a couple of years. Then came the day he was called to another church. He announced his resignation by saying, "brethren, the same Lord who sent me to you is now calling me away."

There was a moment of silence and suddenly the congregation rose as one and began to sing, "What a friend we have in Jesus."

Magn. Les J. Eulon

WEEKLY COLLECTION

	August 12	Total to Date
Loose Collections	\$985.86	\$6,427.08
Weekly Envelopes	\$19,612.30	\$159,563.13
Annual School Fund	\$5,776.00	\$64,812.00
Holy Days	\$75.00	\$205.00
Totals	\$26,449.16	\$231,007.21
Total Budget Goal	\$32,000.00	\$224,000.00
Difference	(\$5,550.84)	\$7,007.21

Diocesan Collections

Haiti: \$5,890 Catholic Home Mission: \$25 Catholic Charities: \$25

Haiti Sister Parish Collections

Collected: \$17,380

As of 8/12/2018

Amt. Assessed 2017 \$139,489.00 Paid \$ 68,026.79

Amt Due: \$ 71,462.21

291 Parishioners have contributed as of 5/23/18

Catholic ±

Parish in Action

Cribbage

The cribbage group will begin again on Thursday, September 6th from 1:00-3:00pm in the Martha Jane room, located below the church. They enjoy teaching others to play. All faiths are welcome. Come and bring someone with you. If questions please contact Alden or Joyce at 222-7355.

St. Peter Parish Picnic Silent Auction & Raffle Baskets

We are in need of new silent auction items and baskets of items for the 8th Annual Parish Picnic. As of August 5th we only have 2 auction items and 3 baskets of items. Please consider a donation that will help with these two

events. Please drop donated items off at the parish office Monday-Friday 8:30am - 4:00pm. If you have any questions, please contact Randy Martin at 653-3538 or Amanda Martin at 779-8256.



8th Annual St. Peter's Parish Picnic

Saturday, August 25th, from 5:00pm—12:00am Main Raffle, 50/50, Silent Auction & Basket Raffle

Live Entertainment: Lick Creek

We will need help with set up:

- All day on Friday, August 24th starting at 9:00am
- Carpenters with tools, electricians, trucks & trailers to move supplies, etc.
- Contact a chairman if you are able to assist.

On Saturday, August 25th, we have up to 2 hour shifts available (although some vary) starting at 4:00pm—midnight

Food, Drinks, Snack, Games for All ages

Areas you can volunteer include:

Area	Contact Person	Phone	Email
Food	James and Kari Weisenberger	242-1608	service@selbyimplement.com
Snacks	Chris and Cathy Gill	228-3278	cahasens@hotmail.com
Raffle > Main Raffle & 50/50	Scott and Liz Lowenberg	653-8807	lizlowenberg@hotmail.com
Silent Auction	Randy Martin	653-3538	randymartin1213@gmail.com
Basket Raffle	Karen Wolf	430-2199	kswolf3@comcast.net
Adult Games	Amanda Martin	779-8256	amanda_howe@hotmail.com
Kid Games	Lydia Miller	242-0725	lmiller@dotfoods.com